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A US Fish and Wildlife Service proposal for listing the Northern Long-eared Bat (Myotis 
septentrionalis) as an Endangered species was published in the Federal Register in October 
2013.  The listing may become effective as soon as October 2014.   Furthermore, this species is 
included in USFWS’s current list of protected species for Davidson County.  NCDOT is 
working closely with the USFWS to understand how this proposed listing may impact NCDOT 
projects.  NCDOT will continue to coordinate appropriately with USFWS to determine if this 
project will incur potential effects to the Northern long-eared bat, and how to address these 
potential effects, if necessary. 
 
Bald Eagle and Golden Eagle Protection Act 
Habitat for the bald eagle primarily consists of mature forest in proximity to large bodies of 
open water for foraging.  Large, dominant trees are utilized for nesting sites, typically within 
1.0 mile of open water. 
 
No suitable foraging and nesting habitat for bald eagle exists in the study area.  The nearest 
open water is an approximate 13 acre pond over 1 mile to the northeast of the study area.  The 
intervening land use is predominantly urban with few large trees and little open water. 
 
 
VI.  HUMAN ENVIRONMENT 
 
Section 106 Compliance Guidelines 
 
This project is subject to compliance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, as amended, and implemented by the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s 
Regulations for Compliance with Section 106, codified at Title 36 CFR Part 800. Section 106 
requires Federal agencies to take into account the effect of their undertakings (federally 
funded, licensed, or permitted) on properties included in or eligible for inclusion in the National 
Register of Historic Places and afford the Advisory Council a reasonable opportunity to 
comment on such undertakings. 
 
Historic Architecture 
NCDOT – Human Environment Unit, under the provisions of a Programmatic Agreement with 
FHWA, NCDOT, HPO, OSA and the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (effective 
July 1, 2009), reviewed the proposed project and determined that no surveys are required (see 
form dated September 23, 2010). 

 
Archaeology 
NCDOT – Human Environment Unit, under the provisions of a Programmatic Agreement with 
FHWA, NCDOT, HPO, OSA and the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (effective 
July 1, 2009), reviewed the proposed project and determined that no surveys are required, 
originally (see forms dated May 11, 2010).  Due to the expanded project limits into some less 
disturbed areas, it has been determined that surveys are now warranted (see form dated April 
23, 2014). 
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